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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from June 11, 2014
In Attendance:

Ellen Blackman, Eastpointe
Carol Bowles, CFAC, Community Member

Zachary Lee Branch, NC Dept. of Commerce

Anthony Goodson, Goldsboro Housing Authority

Karen Holliday, Eastpointe

Captain Kenny Igleheart, Goldsboro Salvation Army

Kelly Jarman, Lenoir County Schools

Janice Johnson, J.M. Fields Enterprises, Inc.

Graham Kelly, Family Endeavors

Janice McClendon, Community Member

Gloria McDuffie, Community Member

Velvet Nixon, Wayne County Department of Social Services

Melissa Pressley, Goldsboro Housing Authority

Thomas Raynor, Tanglewood/Bermuda Run Apartments 

Janice Sauls, Goldsboro Salvation Army

Johnnetta Wooten, Community Member

Introductions:
Introductions were made. First time attendees at today’s meeting.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
The May meeting had to be canceled.  Anthony Goodson made a motion seconded by Captain Kenny Igleheart to approve the minutes for the April 9, 2014 meeting as presented. 
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from May 6 and June 3, 2014
The short summary of the meetings by Corey Root was in the meeting material distributed to attendees at todays meeting. Point in Time Data for the Balance of State is on the NCCEH website and available by county. Regional Leads were asked to present the Prezi and CA Explainer handout to introduce Coordinated Assessment. Since we did not meet in May, Ellen Blackman sent this out by email to the committee. The Steering Committee agreed to keep the existing CHIN licenses policy thru December, 2014.
One time ESG funds were available for existing ESG shelter grantees.  Ellen sent the information out by email and there were no applicants for the funding from the Down East region. In anticipation of the 2014 ESG application process, Ellen explained the Intent to Apply form that is available on the NCCEH website for completion.  A hard copy as an example was provided.

Ellen Blackman gave an update on the HMIS request for proposals.  7 applications were received and reviewed by the CHIN Governance Committee.  NCCEH and the North Carolina Housing Coalition (current vendor) both submitted applications. More information will be shared when the entire process is complete. Questions or comments about the process can be directed to Ellen Blackman at 919-587-0363 or eblackman@eastpointe.net.
Coordinated Assessment:
Coordinated assessment, also known as coordinated entry or coordinated intake, is a system that allows for a coordinated entry into our local homeless services. Coordinated assessment increases the efficiency of a homeless assistance system.  HUD requires CoCs to implement coordinated assessment in order to standardize access to homeless services and coordinate program referrals.  The anticipated timeline for coordinated assessment is:  June 2014 – Coordinated assessment templates and forms sent to Regional Committees:  Summer 2014 –Regional workgroups: hands –on working session with NCCEH staff to craft Coordinated assessment plan elements with a delegation of key stakeholders from each Regional Committee Fall 2014 –Regional Committee plans due. Coordinated assessment in BoS will have standardized elements and yet have flexible design and implementation to meet each Regional Committee’s unique needs.
The committee discussed extensively the Coordinated Assessment Toolkit Draft to Regional Committees sent out to the committee by email prior to today’s meeting.  Hard copies were distributed as needed at the meeting. The committee was asked to give any feedback to NCCEH by June 30, 2014.  The two first steps for the Down East Committee is to 1) elect a Coordinated Assessment Lead to serve as the point person for coordinated assessment matters on the local level 2) choose one of the two models – Centralized or Decentralized . The committee discussed the pros and cons of both models and felt more information was needed and feedback from areas currently doing both models.  More discussion on both items will be held at the July meeting.
Updates from Committee Members:  
There will be a Veterans Stand Down in Goldsboro on October 2, 2014 from 9 am – 2pm.  This will include Wilson and Lenoir counties. 

Thomas Raynor reported that there was an opening at Tanglewood apartments.

Carol Bowels presented on various trainings and events and efforts of the Eastpointe Consumer Family Advisory Committee (CFAC), one being an Anti-Stigma campaign.
Ellen Blackman will send the information sent out by Shycole Simpson-Carter regarding Goldsboro’s Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing.
ADJOURNMENT:

The next meeting is scheduled for July 9, 2014 at 11:30 am at Eastpointe –Goldsboro site.
Thank you for your attendance and participation.  
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